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  Note verbale dated 26 March 2018 from the Permanent Mission of 

the Philippines to the United Nations addressed to the Chair of 

the Committee 
 

 

 The Permanent Mission of the Republic of the Philippines presents its 

compliments to the Chair of the Security Council Committee established pursuant to 

resolution 1718 (2006) concerning the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea and 

has the honour to transmit herewith the report of the Philippines on the 

implementation of Security Council resolution 2397 (2017) (see annex). 
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  Annex to the note verbale dated 26 March 2018 from the 

Permanent Mission of the Philippines to the United Nations 

addressed to the Chair of the Committee 
 

 

  Report of the Philippines on the implementation of 

Security Council resolution 2397 (2017) 
 

 

1. The Philippines supports the adoption of Security Council resolution 2397 

(2017) and the provisions contained therein. 

2. The Philippines welcomes the positive developments on the Korean Peninsula, 

in particular the plans for an inter-Korean summit, and the willingness of parties to 

undertake constructive dialogue. 

3. In compliance with the resolution, the agencies responsible for implementing 

resolution 2397 (2017) have been consulted and required to submit compliance 

reports. 

4. A list of individuals, entities and vessels subject to an asset freeze, a travel ban 

and vessel seizure has been circulated to the relevant implementing agencies.  

5. The Department of National Defense, within the ambit of its mandate, duties 

and policies, monitors vessels, aircraft, train lines and vehicles that may be used for 

the sale or transfer of goods and items that are prohibited under resolution 2397 

(2017) and previous Security Council resolutions on the Democratic People ’s 

Republic of Korea. 

6. The Civil Aeronautics Board does not accept any application for the issuance of 

a foreign air carrier permit to carriers originating in the Democratic People ’s Republic 

of Korea and does not process applications for routes that include any destination 

within the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea. 
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